


Attachment – Resolution to be rescinded 

 

That Council resolves to issue a Notice of Refusal to Grant a Planning Permit for the use 
and development of land for a child care centre and associated buildings and works at 21 
Milton Street, Bannockburn on the following grounds: 

 

1. The subject site is not suitable for a childcare centre. 
2. The proposed use and development will exasperate the existing traffic and parking 

conditions within the Bannockburn Town Centre. 
3. The proposed use and development will detrimentally impact the amenity of 

surrounding residents. 
4. The proposed use and development does not respond appropriately to the site context 

and prevailing neighbourhood character. 
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